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Utnbtb Upwluwivbp,
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ninp Gugdwlbpyni@pevubpae (paepd 115) danqadubpart, bv wnorpup S Bhiuwapnt-
ﬁhlhbbgg, bpp ytup wbuinibguwe:
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nwpbouwpd pY wafhe vwppeniwd Bwrlbpnyfdhy, nep wnth vbquifp opSun:[Fhivpe Thw ful
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nwdubpty Cbyncy be Yuwd bhbnbginy qpuubVbuwlpV, wvwpad ppbup wunevtlbny ne Swuglflbppe

$PUULUVELY, = Tpwlwl MapSnipnp Sulnnat@buy Vbppbe bhbnbgru v gaoubutbelp,
punn wawdn v, Guwinbwenp Ybpynd Yuwowpby ppbl wopwawvpubpp, apo bY Unwplwlgulp
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QUARTERLY REPORT 1963
VERY REV. MURON GURJIKIAN, PASTOR
DEAR PARISHIONERS:
The report of my activities, which expand on three months, will be short.

Firzt, I feel it is my duty to say a short prayer (Hokvotz) for the souls of those
deceased personsy who as faithful members until last year worked for the benefit of our
church,

CHURCH SERVICE - Every Sunday unceasingly we held morning service and celebrated badarak
with the participation of deacons and choir and preached the sermon. On Tuesday, December
24, at 7:00 p.m., we held a special service with the participation of the deacons and cel-
ebrated the mass in memory of St.Stephan the first deacon and protomartyr. After the ba-
darak the choir sang carols, in respect of Christmas of the Western Churches.

SACRAMENTS - Last year the church had 33 baptisms, 10 marriages and 26 funerals. Necessary
advice and counceling are given on these occasions.

VISITATIONS - Being aware of the fact that pastoral visitations cement the people with the
church ana_community, upon notification, we visited about 90 sick persons at the hospit-
als and when the opportunity came and I had available time, I visited about 38 homes. I
gave consolation to the sick and expressed our good wishes for speedy recovery. At homes,
we spoke about our community activites encouraging each person's devotion.

MEETINGS - When notified, I attended about 115 meetings of our organizations and made sug-
gestions when I felt the necessity.

RELATIONS WITH ARMENIAN CHURCHES IN REGION- In QOctober, the chairman of the Parish Council
and mysell attended the anniversary banquet of the Holy Trinity Armenian Church of Greater
Boston, where I was called on to give the invocation.

In November, with a few members of our Parish Council, I attended the regional conference
of Parish Councils of the Armenian Churches, which convened in Hartford, Connecticut and
discussed matters concerning all churches in our region.

Upon the request of the pastor of the Holy Martyrs Armenian Evangelical Church of Worcester,
I attended their anniversary banquet, at which time, I was called upon to give the invoca-
tion.

THE MESSENGER - This paper is published monthly by our church aand mailed to the eatire
membership and other parishes in the diocese.

It is my wish to see in this paper, a clear picture of our church and her organizations,
all monthly activities as well as news of coming events and meetings. But, in order to
put my wish into realization, I need the collaboration of our organizations.

If there are people who do not receive the church paper, or the Armenian and English pub-
lications of the Diocese, they may inform one of the members of the Parish Council or call
the church office, submitting their names and addresses. It is evident that all these
publications are sent free of charge.

CHURCH OFFICE - As in the past, the church office under the supervision of the Parish
Council, carries on its many fold duties punctually, which is evident to you.

OUTLYING COMIUNITIES - To the present, I have not received any calls from the outlying
communites except Milford, where I was called for two funerals.

N




CITY COUNCIL - By special invitation, on Tuesday, December 23, 1963, I gave the opening
prayer at the City Council meeting.

VISITING CLERGY - On Sunday, November 10, Rev. Garabed Kalfayan, former pastor of Eden,
California, paid a visit to our church and during the badarak he spoke of his impressions
and gave his blessings to our people.

On Sunday, November 17, the Very Rev. Yeghishe Gizirian, our former pastor and the present
Vicar-General of our Diocese, paid a visit and by our request, celebrated the mass and
preached the sermon.

APPRECIATION - Before closing my quarterly report, I wish to take this opportunity to
express my sincere thanks and appreciation to the Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates,
Deacons, Choir, Ladies Auxiliary, Young Women's Guild, Men's Club, Diocesan Auxiliary,
A.C.Y.0.A. Seniors and Juniors, P.T.A., Armmenian School Committee, Sunday School the
Cultural Center Committee, Nominating Committee and Auditing Committee, with whose devo-
tion last yeaxy our spiritual, cultural and school work was enriched.

As you know, the Cultural Center is a must for our community. It is my wish that 196,
be a year of new activities dedicated to the construction of our Cultural Center.

May the Lord bless our work and grant us wisdom, health and success.
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Uppbip Upwhuwiubp,

OpwlwYy MapSnippp wunptl nLUp Vbplwjuwgubpne bgp 1963 vwpbyp-
Jwup gnpéntulnefbuy pp wbobluwghpp VhePuwluwy be pwpnyuwlwy bpbuubpnde

OhUYUL WNPLNRPDh YWUQUL.— 1963 Abupniwp 3-pV gnedwpnewd &ni-—
fepv SwpblwYy Tuwlwy #nqndpy Yaqdt quanvp gatlwplncfbuwdp Owlwl Nap-
Sntpnp wiqwd pvupnibgwt dwy Papaduwvbuwy, Qwppp Ywpwybubwl, Q2willy
Swoguwpbuwy, Uvybn Qwowpbwy bt 2tp Bwlnpbuwi:

URUGUY RANPEARPBh DhhUUe~ 1963 dbupniwp 12-pY blbnbgengyu Sngbenp
$ndpt 4ngp. Se Gnpobl Ypne Gpqppbuwvh VwpwgwlatfFbwlp Opwlwl MapSaip-
nh thwgnedwp wawlpy Vhewpy SEP puupbyg hp nprwvp puw Stubibw) pu.
aopb Lbpnubwy wnbVwybn, Papgnd Mav[ngbwVy wabvwnyhp, 3wy Papnduwb-
bwVy quvdwyws, %wplp Ywpwybubey hafumwnbiwybn, Upw Sbpngbuwl hofu—w—
nbvwayhp, plpp Vu|ywinbewt hau—quidwyws, VBuybn Swowpbwy, dwyl Ubvu-—
pnqbzh, Cwelty Ywvywpbuwy, Uppwylby Moy hibuwv, 2Wp Bwlnpbuwy papSphpuw-—
[wbbbps

LULMUBLE SOUVUEUSUPNRRPRY, ~ Uppng Ywpquwiwbg hwawnoetp wnbnh ntuhguwe
bhpwhh dbupniwp 24=pY blbabgeny vpwlp $ndé puqdnif@buwl VbplwyntPbuwis
Uyuv wnapfdnd, U, dwpouwiwbg pprguwqiwdwpnp Lbwlalty wabniwd bplnt wpwp
wpwlwfdhy pwquwplne@pet o Vbplwgwgnebgwey gapdwlgniftbudp Thwluwiy
Maplnepnfp be bUbabgwywulwy JwplhvVbpar, qblwdwpni@bwdg Twpay Pap-
gnd Mnepngbutphs Vbplwbbpniy wpatbgwr fwp bi gapoéuwnpnibgwe gboup-
ntbvowlowy yuworwt Jwyowghp fp pypeg qwup Jwotwlgaefbudpe

EPNRULLEU R Us, BUPNRREUL SUEUPHL  LEPULNPASUUBLY P UMUUS.—- Us SBw-—
pacftbwy Swlwpp Ybpwlnpngluy Vneppwlwiwpne@buwl &bavwplp wnbngp ne-
Vbgwe Yhpwlh UVyphy 28-pv blhbnbgeiny wpwlp: UbpluwVbpp [ pwnwn [bpyny
wowpbghy hpbyyg wwpowluwietf@htvp wyv vppwquwy Vywowlpl gwnonifbud
Cwlwp: Ggu wafhe Bpatvwnblph Vachpwly 4ngpe Se Yhipbn Ypn. Swphlbuwd
wnwtonnty wywuwpweby bu fwpnqbg Jbp blbnbgeny SER: hul bpblnjbwd
fuovbgwe Us Bwpntfdbwy Swlwph {bpuwiapngluwy Yuwpbeapai@buwy pnepd be
nqulwVy [jwynbpad Sbuwppppuwluwy ywolbpbbp gnyg vntwet Cparvwnldp
ugpr%pran be Swovwnntffbwvge Tuaplwlwlnefthey papnp Unithpunne—
patus

RUBO0TEUS MUTSUUNKhUR, = Bhpwlh 8arppu 7=pv U. »phps dwyge Unwpbjw-—
fwv Blhbobghy be Nuafp Pwnivp Us Bwlnp Qwyug. GLbabghy Spuwupy wquwp-
wwdlntty Yuwowpbghy MpYy Ve 4. Pwnlupw) wy wlp dwyvq pwgonbwy wno-
Pudwyppy L, Jwvvwlhgneffbwdp panyp blbabgpvbpnt nupwyg nuwubpatb: Ruw-—
pngbght =Swybply- &ngp. S. Unhpl Ypne Hpoppbuwy, -wigpbply- Upd,
Se Upull RSUy. Upfbuwvy gngp Swlwybpbbpnt SwewnwgbwiVbpar Vbplwy-
nLdbwis

GLULAE8RNBU BURUBLUUUBURLE Ce~ ndpLh bt Uhwlwy NapSnipnp Laqdldy
bhbnbghpu bVwlwy ;plwlwy Swlwyvpubpaey Sbn vbpn fwy ywlniwd §
be wygbpnefhey wpniwd b op quwlwu by Swplpt: Ubd Twing ,pluwbpl U
yuwowpwg Jwontgnewd b Uppdppnp be Spsypplp TEY, Jwovwlhgnifbuwdlp

bibnbguingyu nupwg qwupv:
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MTSULUU LU, ~ Blhbngbgin ju mwprwb QwéMm(w%qtu mbqh nL%bng anﬁ—
vau 25-hY Upwpwn qwonwdwjph Ypw gt bqbqbgLnJu prwb%%bpﬂ qwlwnb—
Lh wzhwmw%g nwpht bu & bEavwplp wpqh&hwtnpntbgwtt _

UBUUPULRE TR NA2GMRH AUTHEANER, — Uhuwlul' anCanqh bwpw&bnhnzpbwwp
be bhbnbguenju JuplpUvbpne anpdwhgniPbulp Théwpulph b nq26pﬁh ﬂwz—
Ubpayf fp wpatbgue b owywape bhEAEghpy Sngbuap Sndhi dngp. Se Unppl
qpn. upgppbulp, np vwwldwpinpnlPbulp bu wpnhtiiap. fbpynd wwowno—
Teduwpwd Lo CwaJ%ghu ybg vwphubpy b1 @EShy Fupbpywd Gnwlunpp vppw-
qup Lop npnpdwlp Vowbwlniwd tp Bawdbapawlwly dppwbapr: dwinhune-
ﬁhLb nbnh nivbgut hbprh Ubynbdpbp 8~py bpblnjbwy bhbgbging vpwlp
{né pqunLﬁbwb Fp vbphwynifbuvs Unwiowntt, Uppuqwy dquwypp U. ywow-
pughu ewﬂnqbg: huu hnhhntﬁg %wWWQw459 fwplibpn jFhus Uht h%QLtWWh
gagp bq q bghvbpar Sngbunp Snfheubpp bt Sphepbpp papipntwd bhY yuun-
vy wbqwify patpds apabp Juyoubgpy ppbby guwlwowvep be pvnplwenp-
nifthiuubpp 4ngy. 4wJp uanphh} UqubgLnJu Twplpvvbpary Lagdt Uni-
Lpubp by npwduwluwl wwpebt wpatbgwly dwjp unLgpht wa b quwlwancfpry
bo Sadniinljwy dwniwgabfbulit -Rbplwiby Lp oYnpSwinpbp dngo. dwyp
untppp bt JwannLﬁbLh yp. quﬂbhg bobv pp Inp uw oo il (wap}

UhRZUUUBLRUEHY FNUNILED, - DbL hhh Eutnp {wJUg. bqbqbghhbpnl €n4hL~
Vhpar bi Sphivluwi hnp(anqhbpnn Unan%bnE y Uwhuguwlatbwdg Uuthnpq
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U. Bwlnp Glhbnbginy upw(u(ﬂl pp ﬁwnnh) Uwhu 14-hu, Ue FEtnp
Ghbnbgueny vowlp (Qup@dppun) qumbwpbp 24— hh Uju prqh CwapJanJ—
Vhpniv Vywowlly T SbuwppppatPhll b fpopwnwpd gnpéwhgniPhit vnbo-
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UGP vl {Ndhhle— PhChy Pupbpvwd Unwfunpn Uppwquwy op fupguipnt-=’
fburp RELhu Vwhl p wquWnpquw% thafuwlnpn 4ng Ubtnnt U, 4pn.
hpﬂthw% Vowbwhnebguwe bibnbgeaju Sngbinp’ (nth Ubynbdpbph €L«
Byv wafdht Ouwhwy Mnp{nipnp Uwhwd bavnefdbwdp bo f vbphw gneffbuwt bt~
nbgeangu Twplpubpne JuwpsntPbuvg f wwnpe Thp vnp Sngbrap Sndprpy
Tbowpwuph be éw%oﬁwgfwh bpbhnyfd Jp vwpgnebgwe {anbprp 10~ hh b~
qbqbgLnJ wpwlhy SEE:

{nQZ,_{wJp untppp, guwpowluwbwy nu . pwpbubp wbd Jp, Cndntuhwﬁ wJu
hupd 2plwupy LY, wpntl bhbgbgiagu Jupdlpvubpnct b Swlwyvphu jun
fp wqquyhbubpnt Swlwlpuipl ne wlpp wlws L

Up punpSwrapbug Thp Vnp Sndpep b hp JwqRbvp wnanlatfhiy bo
Julanaifdhey pp wumniwowlway wofiwnwbgubpaly Swlwp:
dwyp uanpbp YEVvwopuwlwlp wbuvb) Jtubtvdpph Ubye=dnlu.ph [Fhe-
Y IEY: )
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%bpz. o Shpwt WIREMNU, vbpungbwUhp, Splvwnpp-nvopty U, Vbpuly Tunp-

Swy b Uumn&wbmpw%wﬁwh Hwpdupuwlp:

CUppuwquwy dwypp Mnvwnnl wygbpatfbut waPpr Spwihpoiwé bp Qwuw@o—

ubLnL Thgh wyn bprnJ: bzwthbLb Phind bppowewpg be wnwplg bplubn
OShwliwvvbp vhpluy bpu:
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Uppuwquy dwypp bp wbpbuwpou puwibwfountf@heind neUlunphpubpp Shw-
gnudp bu pubnuiwaniftbuy UEQ ywlbg: Mwuwpountftbuwy VHLPY tp LUB TE
UEE8 Y JUVULULULHE UTNUPL BY UEQ:

PMaphy unplwlwpneftpey Dppwquy 4op be bpblnylp vwppnn Jwpdun jve

LUBLULLY QUBLUUShRAD WU, = Blhbabgunyu Sadwiwenpniffbuwdp qwylulwl
Qujuwuppeap dulp vwphbpar pUfdwgppt Guwowpwd b php pwpbpuwp nbpp
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ARMENTIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR ANNUAL REPORT

In a letter received from the Primate Dated February 7, 1963, we were infermed that the
Diocesan Council has approved the election of our new Council members that was held on
February 3, 1963.

On February 12, 1963, at the regular Parish Council meeting, presided over by our
Pastor, the following executive body was formed: Messrs. George A. Herosian, Chairman;
Charles Garabedian, Vice-Chairman; Torcom Hooloian, Secretary; Ara P. Heroian, Assistant
Secretary; John Toromanian, Treasurer; Peter Nalbandiany Assistant Treasurer; Michael
Kolligian, Asbed Zakarian, Haig Mesrobian, Jacob Hagopian and Zarvin Kasparian, Advisors.

VARTANANTZ CELEBRATION - On the evening of Sunday, February 2L, 1963, the annual celebration
of 5t. Vartan took place in the church hall,

HOLY SEPULCHRE « On April 28, 1963, the fund raising campaign for the renovation of the
Cathedral of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem was successfully undertakeni

CATHEDRAL CF THE PINES - On Sunday, July 7, 1963,Church of Qur Saviour and Watertown St.
James Armenian church jointly held outdoor services with both Pastors officiating, joined
by both Church Choirs.

OUTLY ING COMMUNITIES - The Divine Liturgy was celebrated by our Church in Milford and in
Fitchburg during the Lenten season.

ANNUAL PICNIC - Our annual picnic was held Sunday, August 25, 1963 at Camp Ararat in Maynard,
Agaln this aifair proved to be a huge success.

FAREWELL BANQUET FOR PASTOR - On Sunday evening, September 8, 1963, a farewell dinner was
given our Pastor, Very Rev. Yeghishe Gizirian paying tribute to him for his services to the
community and congratulating him on his appointment as the Vicar General of the Diocese.

NEW ENGLAND CONFERENCE - Combined meeting of all New England (Cergymen and Parish Councils
held In Worcester on April 9, 1963 with second and third meetings in Watertown and Hartford
for purpose of mutual understanding and fellowship amongst the Council members for benefit
of church and community.

RECEPTION FOR NEW PASTOR - On Wednesday evening, October 10, 1963, a reception was held in
honor of our new Pastor, Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian. The purpose of this gathering was to
acquaint Hayr Soorp with all the church organizations.

LECTURE NIGHT - On Monday evening, November L, 1963, His Eminence Archbishop Tiran Nersoyan
delivered a lecture entitled, "The Armenian Church in the Contemporary World", a subject of
importance and great interest to all. The evening was well attended.

RADIO HOUR - The Radio Hour commenced the first of the year until June. Once again it
proved beneficial to the Armenian community under able supervision.

REQUIEM SERVICE - A Solemn Mass and Requiem Service was held on Sunday, December 29, 1963
for our beloved late President John Fitzgerald Kennedy, Bishop Terenig Poladian and Arch-
bishop Leon Tourian.

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Classes resumed Sunday, September 15, 1963 with Bart Bagdasarian as super-
intendent and Garry Degermajian as his assistant and Ralph Yagjian as Director of Religious
Education. There are presently 30 teachers and 300 students.
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ARMENIAN SCHOOL - Classes began Saturday, September 28, 1963 under the direction of our
Pastor. We have four teachers and thirty-eight students in our school.

DONATIONS - Our thanks and appreciation to:

a) Men's Club donated money to Cultural Center and the
Jerusalem Fund.

b) Young Women's Guild and the Iadies Auxiliary for
substantial contributions to our Church treasur -
and other deserving purposesi

c) Also several parish members contributed gifts during
the year to the church needsi

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES - Church of Qur Saviour continued its membership in the Council of
Churches. Through the Council of Churches, Church Services will be re-broadcasted the
month of January over radio station WNEB.

MEETINGS - During the 1963 year, the Parish Council had six executive body meetings, twenty-
Tive regular meetings, three combined meetings with church organizations and three parish
meetings.

The Pastor and the Parish Council wish again to thank all of our church bodies and

organizations for their devoted services and to all of our parishioners for their continu-
ed help and support in making our efforts fruitful.

Respectfully submitted,

Torcom Hooloian Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian George A. Herosian
Secretary President Chairman

-10-
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ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR
ANALYSIS OF INCOME - 1963

MEMBERSHIP ¢

I, Pledges (Weekly)

2, Pledges (Annual)

30 Plate

L. Sunday School

5. Yoohakin

6. Pledges (Weekly 1962)

SERVICE:

T. Hokehankist
2. Momakin

3. Baptisms

L. Weddings

S . Funefals

GIFTS & BEQUESTS:

l. Gif'ts

2. Bequests

3. In Lieu of Flowers
L. Hall Donations

5. Altar Flowers

AUXILTARY ORGANIZATIONS:
l. Young Women's Guild
2. Young Women'!s Guild-Sunday School

8,666.35
5, 680420
1,737.32

993.90
2,1497.00

689.00

3,238.00
587.50
470.00
340.00

1,109.00

192.00
600.00
68lL.75
2L0.00

73.20

1,000, 00
200,00

3« Young Women's Guild- H,S. Restoration Fund 200,00

L. Iadies Auxiliary non n
So Men‘s Club "nonu "
6. Milford Parish Council

AFFAIRS?

I. Picnic

2. Very Rev: Yi Gizirian Farewell Banquet
(670s Due)

3. Vartanantz

OTHER SQURCES:

1. Books & Calenders

2. Telephone Toll

3. Addressograph

4. Radio Hour

5. A.C.Y.0.A., Seniors (Loan Refund)
6. Postage

7. Mimeo Paper

8. Name Day Candles

9. Bank Interests
10. Very Rev. Y. Gizirian (Refund)

TRANSFER ACCOUNTS:
1. Armenian School (Collections)
2. Armenian School (Loan Refund)

TOTAL INCOME
-]l]l-

H
"

200,00
200.00

5646l

1,525,00
937, €0

159,00

119.00
62.50
10,00

565.00

200. 00
L1.25

7.00
5.00
52l4.37

315.00

357.00

150,00

20,263.77

557Lk4.50

1,789.95

1,856.6L

2,621.60

1,8L49.12

3L,125.58

507.00

3L,632.58



A.

B.

C.

D.

E.

F.

ANALYSIS OF EXPENSES - 1963

SALARIES:

I. pastor - Very Rev. Y. Gizirian
2. Pastor - Very Rev. M. Gurjikian
3. Deacon

lis Choir Director

5. Visiting Clergy

6. Secretary

7. Custodian

8. Groundskeeper

ADMINISTRATIVE:

L. Fuel

2. Electric

3. Telephone (0Office & Pastor)

li. Telephone (Pay Station)

5. Printing & Publications

6. Postage

7. Pledge Supplies

8. ILaundry

9. Water
10, O0ffice Supplies & Expenses

Folding Machine

Flowers

Custodian Supplies

Church Supplies (Sacremental)
Building Maintenance & Supplies

Church Interior Painting

Insurance (Church & Parish House)
16. Mortgage (Parish House)
17. Clergy Hospital & Pension Fund

EDUCATIONAL & AUXILIARY:

1l. Sunday School

2. Sunday School - Evanston Seminar

3. Vocalist & Organist

li. Radio Hour

5+ Church Choir (Robes)

6. Etchmiadzin Student (3rd Installment)

7. Holy Sepulchre Restoration Fund

8. Assoc. Of Armenian Church Choirs

ASSESSMENTS:

L. Dlocese Dues

2. Calenders & Books

3. Council of Churches

AFFAIRS:

1. Picnic

2. Very Rev. Y. Gizirian Farewell Banquet
& Gift

11.
12.
13.
1.

15.

3. Vartanantz
Li. Miscellaneous Affairs

OTHER EXPENDITURES:

1. In Lieu of Flowers

2, stained Glass Window (In Full)
3. Diocesan Convention

L. Social Security Tax

5. A.C.Y.0.A,, Seniors (Loan)

6. Holy Trinity Church - Boston

. TRANSFER ACCOUNTS:

T, Armenian School (Collections)
2. Armenian School (Loan)

TOTAL EXPENSES
-12-

14,587.00
1,875.00
330409
520400
145,00
899,73

' 14530.00°

. 51,0.00

2,08L44.55
503,68
536i92
27,27
703.86
h36602
197.62
L. 80
118,96
687.10
220,00
299,50
179.63
236,41
736,43
2,541.,25
955.05
1,21L4.76

167.10

927.22
300,00
295,00
785.50
210.00
500,00

1,000.00
75.00

4, 725,00
127.50

300.00

925,00
1,019.30

124.96
116,07

174.00
1,1,0.00
83.70
50.35
252,00
50.00

10,426.73

11,822.91

4,092.72

55152.50

2,185.33

1,750.05

357.00
150,00

507.00

35,936.3h



ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

RECAPITULATION - 1963

NET BALANCE 12/31/62 17,131.87

TOTAL INCOME 1963 3k4,632.58

51,764.L5

TOTAL EXPENSES 1963 35,936.3L
NET BALANCE 12/31/63 15,828.11

CURRENT ASSETS}

Check Book Balance 12/31/63 561,63
Mechanics Savings Bank 14,199.29
Worcester Five Cents Savings 97960
Worcester Federal Savings & Loan 87459

NET BALANCE 12/31/63 - 15,828.11

CURRENT LIABILITIES:

Worcester Federal Savings (Parish House Mortgage) 13,231.58
SPECIAL FUND:

Forwarded to Diocese for the

Holy Sepulchre Restoration Fund 5,067.00

Respectfully submitted,

John Toromanian, Treasurer

i



ARMENTIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

ANTICIPATED INCOME & EXPENSE FOR 196L .

INCOME

Pledges (Weekly Envleopes)
Pledges (Annual)
Plate

Sunday School
Yoohakin
Hokehankist
Momakin

Baptism

Weddings

Funerals

Gifts & Bequests
In Lieu of Flowers
Hall Donations
Affairs
Miscellaneous

Armenian School (Collected by Committee)

EXPENSES

Pastor

Deacon

Cheir Director

Secretary

Visiting Clergy

Custodian

Groundskeeper

Fuel

Electric

Telephones

Printing & Publications
Postage

Pledge Supplies

office Supplies & Equipment
Church Supplies (Sacramental)
Building Maintenance & Supplies
Clergy Insurance & Pension
Parish House Mortgage
Insurance

Sunday School

Choir

Diocesan Assessment
Etchmiadzin Assessment
Etchmiadzin Student

Council of Churches

Flowers

Diocesan Convention
Reserve Fund

Armenian School (Collected By Committee)

=1k~

1,000.00
1,000400
750400
250,00
1,000400

410400

6,500400
400,00
520,00

1,500.00
200,00

1,850.00
540,00

2,100,00
500,00
L450.00
650.00
450,00
200,00
700.00
250400

2,100,00
250,00

1)250000

1,000.00

1,000.00
100.00

L,725.00
250,00
500,00
300.00
300,00
500470
200,00

29,285.00
1,000.00

30,2685.00

29,285.00

1,000,00

30,285.00



CULTURAL CENTER BUILDING COMMITTEE

We are pleased to report the completion of a suécessful year. Much
work has been done in planning, organizing and general preparation for projects
in 196L.

As you know our drive for funds started in October 1962 and as of
December 1962 we had received pledges and donations in excess of $50,000. As of
this report, we are happy to announce that some §$704000. has been realized.
Practically all of this has come thru pledges and In Lieu of Flowers donations.

Much timeis spent in our house to house canvass and much more time is
needed. This is a slow process and we could use a lot of help in this area. We
cannot over emphasize the importance of tooperation. Please return your pledge
card if you have not already pledgedi Do not wait for personal contact.

This is a community project and as such needs the help and assistance
of the entire parish. Soon many of you will be asked to assist in projects for
the coming year. We have much to do and time is an important factori

The following committees have been appointed and plans are being
formulated to be put into operation during the coming year. Pledges, Edward
Bilzerian, Jack Bilzerian and Ruth Kaprelian; Special Gifts; Zarvin Kasparian,
Mikael Kolligian and Asbed Zakarian; Ways & Means, Jacob Hagopian and Ralph
Yagjian; In )Memorium, Charles Garabedian; Mrs: Armenouhi Jardarian and Charles
Thompson; Publicity, Ara Eresian; Auditing; Peter Nalbandian and John Toromanian,

There have been many inquiries regarding memorials in the building and
at this time we would like to remind all that they will be available but items
cannot be determined until plans are drawn and of course plans cannot be drawn
until such time as our first goal of {100,000, has been reachedi Our need for
this building is greater each year. We must have the facilities to provide for
the teaching of our language, church, history and culture to our children and
future generations. Each of us must do our share.

We are confident in the people of our parish and know that with their
help and God's guidance, we shall soon add this structure to our beautiful church.

Respectfully submitted,

Gilbert Markarian
Chairman

i



ARMENTAN SCHOOL

The Armenian School Committee wishes to announce the resumption of Armenian
School classes on September 28, 1963,

The following are members serving on this committee: President, Very Rev.
Muron Gurjikian; chairman, Alyce Yarumian; vice-chairman, Sophie Shamgochian; record-
ing secretary, Elizabeth Melikian; corresponding secretary, Katherine Sarkisian;
treasurer, Rose Toromanian; publicity, Margaret Bedrosian and principal, Manase
Jardarian; advisors, Torcom Hooloian, Ann Sharigian and Zevart Hougasian,.

There are thirty-five students attending classes which are held on Saturday
mornings from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. Classes are held in the parish hause.
Teachers are as follows: Mrs. Macrouhi Adjeleian, Mrs. Knar Guekguezian, lMrs. Mary
Aroian and Mrs., Araxie Garabedian,

The committee meets on the third Wednesday of each month. Our main function
is to raise funds for the purpose of maintaining the Armenian School.

With the guidance and encouragement of our Pastor, Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian,
the committee and teachers have been working on a new curriculum for the school.

On Saturday, December 7, 1963, a regional conference was held in Worcester for
all teachers and committee members of the New England area.,

In order to meet our expenses, we plan to have a bake sale in February and
pass the colledtion plate in church.

our financial record as of September, 1963 through December, 1963 is as follows:

Income $330.35
Expenses  2U45.61

Balance §_3E?7E

The Armenian School Committee wishes to extend their sincere appreciation to
Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian for his guidance and encouragement and to the Parish Council,
a note of thanks for their kind cooperation.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine Sarkisian
Corresponding Secretary
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CHURCH SUNDAY SCHOOL

It is our pleasurable duty to once again report the activities of Church School on
behalf of the entire staff. Quite apart from the actual statistical review which this
stewardship hopes to satisfy the Parish Members, we wish to once again remind the great
need for additional workers for this part of our Church activity and the necessity of con-
tinued support from our Church family members. The need is constant, important and becomes
increasingly greater each year.

Prior to any other detail, we would wish to stress the highly regarded skill, dedica-
tion and service with which our approximately fifty teachers and administrative people
contribute their talent to caring for the religious and spiritual needs of the Parish
children. Theirs (the teachers) devoted energy, unselfish attitude and complete co-opera-
tion has made the task of this writer much easier and certainly mow fruitful for the ul-
timate purposes of Church School.

Our Parish continues with all other Parishes of the Diocese to teach in all respects
and in everv detail the curriculum outlined by the Council of Religious Education. This
permits uniform teaching material, method and procedure throughout all our Churches and
establishes a binding tie with Church Schools throughout the entire Diocese.

We have three hundred registered pupils in the %orcester Church School at this writing
and an approximate attendance record of 85% each Sunday of the School Year. The 1963-6lL
season extends for thirty-nine weeks having started on September 15, 1963. For the record
however, this report is written on a calendar year basis from Jenuary 1 to December 31, 1963,

The pupils of Sunday School were offered Communion and tendered a breakfast on the
occasions of Christmas and Easter. 1In addition, some of our classes with invited parents
also partook of Communion on other selected Sundays of the year.

During Lent, the pupils of Sunday School participated in a self-denial project where-
in they were asked to contribute in the form of money, their sacrifice. The sum of money
thus accumulated was donated to the A.G.B.U. Milk Fund.

A Thanksgiving Project resulted in the collection of over forty dollars which was for-
warded to the St. Nerses Seminary with the request that it be used for purchasing needs for
the Chapel Altar,

With the co-operation of the Parish Council, the Sunday School sent two volunteers,
Mrs. Mary Ann Beaupre and Miss Joan Bilazarian to the summer seminar of the St. Nerses
Seminary. These two people participated with other persons from all parts of the United
States in a religious training program. The highly successful seminar added immeasurably
to the knowledge of these two young people and they in turn have passed their experience to
other members of the staff,

With further co-operation of the Council, four members of the Staff attended weekly
sessions of the School of Churchmanship conducted by the Vorcester Council of Churches.
This period of training took place for one month during the Fall of the year. This pro-
ject also helps to train our teachers for better service to our Sunday School,

Fourteen pupils of the Sunday School were graduated with appropriate ceremony follow-
ing Church Services in June. They were presented diplomas and each given a copy of the
Divine Liturgy.

Grateful thanks are in order to our Parish Council for their support, to Father Gizirian
who was with us during much of the past year and to our new pastor, Father Gurjikian whose
advice and talent we expect to use in large measure in the new year.

In closing we would like to pay our special thanks to Mr. Garry Degermajian who has
since November 1lst kindly undertaken to carry-on the duties of Superintendent. We wish him
every success and pray that God grant him every possible means to accomplish His divine Purpcose
Respectfully submitted,
a17- Bartev D. Bagdasarian



CHURCH CHOIR

At the annual membership meeting held in May, 1963 the Choir of the Armenian Church
of Qur Saviour held its election of officers as follows: Chairman, Charles Hoogasian; Vice-
Chairman, Suney Kachadoorian; Recording Secretary, Betty Simonian; Corresponding Secrectary,
Ann Mossesian and Treasurer, Hazel Eljanian.

The Choir on many occassions has met weekly, consecutively followed by meetings.

Religious Functions & Membership

The Choir, consisting of 28 active members, has sung regularly every Sunday and on
various occassions, has sung during church services at our Fitchburg and Milford Amenian
communities. The Choir has also contributed to the choral singing for the church cvltur-
al and social affairs.

Serving at the Holy Altar are Deacon Haigaz Santoian, Sub-deacons Simon Zakarian and
George Shamgochian. Stole Bearers Ara Eresian and Charles Hoogasian.

Social Functions

The annual winter dance sponsored by the Choir in January, was a financial and social
success, A Christmas party held for our own group culminated the winter season. A bake
sale by our Choir proved to be a beneficial success financial wise and consumer acceptance
wise to our parishioners.

Financial

Our total income in the year 1963 has been $517.50. With expenses and donations to
various groups and organizations, amounting to $472.00, we now have a sum of $45.50 in our
treasury. It is befiting at this time to express an absolute note of thanks to our Parish
Council for their financial, moral and active support to our Choir. Also to our parishion-
ers and friends for their unconfined and active support.

We take this opportunity to express our boundless appreciation and success to the fol-
lowing: To our former pastor, Very Rev. Yeghishe Gizirian, presently Vicar General of thc
Armenian Diocese for his spiritual leadership aid active participation he displayed to our
Choir. To our new pastor, former Vicar General Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian for providing us
his devout and intellectual communications to our Choir, as did his predecessor. To
Harootune Kasparian, a former member of our Choir, that his chosen profession be fulfilled.
To owr Choir Director, Margaret Hagopian, for her energetic pursuit of perfection and ac-
complishment she has instilled in our Choir. For her dedicated and talented contribution
is immersurable. And last but not least, to our Assistant Choir Director, Hazel Eljanian,
for her standard and established assistance.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Hoogasian
Choir Chairman
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YOUNG WQOMEN'S GUILD

Once again, it is with great pleasure that the Young Women's Guild can report another
year of social, financial and cultural success.

At the January membership meeting, the following executive officers were installed:
Chairman, Hazel Eljanian; Vice-Chairman, Mae Bedrosian; Treasurer, Harriet Krikorian;
Assistant Treasurer Alice Papazian; Recording Secretary, Alice Chakarian; Corresponding
Secretary, Gail Davidianj; Advisors, Margaret Zakarian and Agnes Herosian. Appointed to the
standing committees were: Publicity, Rose Toromanian; Ways and Means, Ann Vartanian; Mem-
bership, Marion Nalbandian; Program, Lucy Kasparian; Visitations Mary Elloian and Mary
Martin; Hospitality, Irene Shooshan and Ardem Andonian; By-Laws, Ann }Mosessian; Auditing,
Barbara Nalkranian and Party Projects, Dorothy Yagjian.

A total of 10 executive board meetings and 10 membership meetings were held during the
year. Total membership of the Young Women's Guild number 128 of which 5 new members were
initiated in the year 1963.

Visitation Committee reports that 12 planters and flowers were sent to our departed
and our members who have been hospitalized during the course of the year. Numerous per-
sonal visitations have been made and cards sent by this committee.

Profit making projects for the year consisted of: A Whist Party on February 22 in the
church hall, Ladies!' Night held on May 7th in the church hall, Dinner-Dance on May 29th at
the Pleasant Valley Country Club - a joint venture of the Women's Guild and lien's Club,
Fashion Show on September 23rd also held at the Pleasant Valley Country Club and a family
dinner and bake sale on November 3rd held in the church hall.

The success of these profit making functions has made it possible for us to allocate
our funds as follows:

$1,000,00 Parish Council
1,200,00 Cultural Building Fund
200.00 Armenian School
200,00 Sunday School
200,00 Church Kitchen Eouipment

In addition to the above, a purchase of an additional 12 bridge tables was made for
church uses The drapes in the church hall were dyed to match the stage drapes, A sum of
$200. was donated to the fund to restore the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusalem.

The Guild has undertaken the sponsorship of two Armenian students in Jerusalem - a
boy and a girl. Tuition and supplies are provided for these students for the period of one
year.

We are always pleased to take an active part in non-profit making - civic minded pro-
jects and in this regard, took part in a World Food Fiesta under the direction of the local
Y.W.C.A. Armenian Foods and delicacies were donated, solicited and sold by our members and
all proceeds were donated to the Y.,W.C.A. World Fellowship Fund.

On Mother'!s Day, the Guild sponsored the radio hour, donated flowers for the Altar and
took group Communion.

. A very active year was culminated by a Christmas Party for members and spouses held al
the Patrician Restaurant and, we are sure, a good time was had by all.

Without the support of Hayr Soorp Gizirian, who has recently left our parish, our new
Pastor, Very Rev, liuron Gurjikian, the Parish Council, our parishioners and friends, we could
not have realized success. To all of you, may we express our heartfelt "thank you'.

Respectfully submitted,

20- Alice Charkarian - Recording Secretary



MEN'S CLUB

The Ment's Club of the Church of Qur Saviour is happy to report that they have
had a most successful year socially, religiausly, cultutrally and financially.

The Executive Committee is made up of: Very Revi: Muron Gurjikian, President;
Leon Kachadorian, Chairman; Suney Kachadooriany Vice-Chairman; Seth Bilazarian, Treasur-
er; Martin Keljikian, Recording Secretary and Vaughn Harootian, Corresponding Secretary.

Our monthly meetings were held the Second Mohday of the month with a supper
prepared and served under the expert supervision of Charles Garabedian.

Our third annual dinner-dance held jointly with the Young Women'!s Guild in
May at the Pleasant Valley Country Club was a huge success. OQur share of the profit
was $971.71.

Our basketball teamy which we sponsored, had another fine season. This year;
the Men's Club challenged the A.C.Yis0.As, Juhiors, only to go down to a bewildering
defeat. "Wait till next yearw,

Money was appropriajed for the Jerusalem funds Alsoy our second year pledge
to the Cultural Center was made. A balance of $500:00 remains of our $1,500. three
year pledge.

Our financial statement for the year is as follows:

Income $1,100400
Expense 900,00
Balance 200,00

Our cultural and religious programs were held at the end of our business
meetings with talks by Very Rev. Yeghishe Gizirian, Deacon Hovhannes, Mr. Joseph Gemma,
Harry Sogigian and Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian.

Our membership has increased to 62 members. We invite all male church members
over 25 to join our expanding group to share the suceess, satisfaction and the pleasures
cderived by our group.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Hayr Soorp and many of our
friends for their efforts in guiding us and supporting our endeavors.,

Respectfully submitted,

Martin Keljikian
Recording Secretary
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ARMENIAN CHURCH YOUTH ORGANIZATION OF AMERICA (SENIORS)

The Armenian Church Youth Organization of America Seniors are pleased to report that
the year January 1, 1963 through December 31, 1963 was a religious, cultural and social
success.

The current executive committee consists of; President, Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian;
Chairman, David Adishian; Vice-Chairman, Seth Arakelian, Recording Secretary, Judith
Garabedilan; Corresponding Secretary, Monique Kazarian, Treasurer, Joan Bilagzarian, Assist-
ant Treasurer, Sarkis Kalashian, Publicity Director, Janet Garabedian and Advisor,

Gerald Aharoniane.

Twelve business and an equal number of executive meetings were held with an average
of twenty members attending the former. Total membership numbers, thirty, of whom twenty
are active,

Our membership drive is actively under way. All persons eighteen years of age or
older are cordially invited to join our organization.

our first event of the year was a Christmas party in January which was a great social
success. Two joint dinner meetings with the Junior group were held in January and February.
At which time, Harold Gregory gave an informative presentation on art.

In March, the Seniors celebrated the annual A.C.Y.0.A. Day with guest speaker, Father
Arten Ashjian, who spoke on "Armenian Seminaries.

A bake sale was held in June which was financially profitable and a barbecue outing
was held in August at Green Hill Park for our members.

In September, a religious film was presented concerning the ecclesiastical vestments
and religious symbolism in the Armenian Church. Guest speaker at the QOctober meeting was
George Herosian, who spoke about the Parish Council's functions and relationship to A.C.Y.O.
A sizeable sum was earned from the sale of Christmas cards in November.

November L, 1963 will remain an important and memorable day in the hearts of many
people because on this occasion Archbishop Tiran Nersoyan addressed the Worcester Parish.
His speech was entitled "The Armenian Church in the Contemporary World."

Also in lovember, the Seniors held a dance at the Eden Gardens. A $L00.00 profit was
derived from the affair, Following the November Business meeting, Sarkis Kalashian gave a
most enjoyable and educational presentation cm "Armenian Architecture,m

Projects and events in the future include: A Christmas party, A play, Hantes, Armenian
telephone directory, A.C.Y.0.A. Day program, guest speakers, group communion, and a region-
al conference and leadership clinic.

After deducting "200,00 for partial payment of a loan from the Parish Council, our
cash balance is {3152.00.

The members wish to take this opportunity to welcome the Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian and
extend to him our sincere appreciation for his continued spiritual devotion, interest and
leadership to A.C.Y.0.A. We also thank our beloved Very Rev. Yeghishe Gizirian for his un-
tiring efforts, and concern, and for his spiritual and moral guidance,

We also extend a specilal thanks to the Parish Council, to Gerald Aharonian and to
everyone who helped make this year such a successful one.
Respectfully submitted,

Judith Garabedian

Recording Secretary
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ARMENIAN CHURCH YOUTH ORGANIZATION OF AMERICA (JUNIORS)

The Worcester Chapter, Armenian Church Youth Qrganization of America
Juniors would like to report that they have completed another year of religious,
cultural, financial, and social success,

The current executive ccmmittee consists of: President, Very Rev. Muron
Gurjikian; chairman, Robert Kinosian; vice-chairman, Peter Bilazarianj; recording
secretary, Marcia Gazoorian; corresponding secretary, Melanie Markarian; treasurer,
Barry Garabedian; publicity director, Rosanna Bagdasarian; co-ordinator, Van Aroian;
Senior advisor, Mary Manoogian. This year's executive meetings totaled twelve.

MEMBERSHIP: Membership mcetings were scheduled for the first Monday of each month
Throughoul the year, totaling twelve and averaging 30-35 members present at each
meeting. In June a second meeting was introduced primerily for committee activit-
ies and cultural programs. We welcomed thirty-five new members this year. Our
total membership presently stands at eighty-one.

COMMITTEES: The following standing committees were appointed to aid in carrying
out the activities: membership, social, sports, cultural and rewsletter,

ACTIVITIES: Our members have gained some knowledge through our varied cultural

and religious programs which included: several filmstrips, as "Lent around the
World", "peter Marshallt!s Easter Sermon", and "Vessels and Vestments of the

Armenian Church'; a series of two talks on "The Divine Liturgy" by Ralph Yagjian;
discourses by our own members on such subjects as "The Ham Radio" and "St. Vartan";
a trip by a portion of the group to the Armenian Pops Concert in Boston; a talk on
“"The Social Problems of Youth" by Gerald Ahronian; and Vesper Services in English
prior to every meeting. ACYOA Day was celebrated on March 17 with a dinner and
program, in which members of the ACYOA Jrs. participated. Together with the Seniors,
we were extremely fortunate in sponsoring an excellent presentation on "The Armenian
Church in the Contemporary World" by Archbishop Tiran Nersoyan. Lastly, we have
published, for the first time, periodical newsletters entitled "OQur Chapter Speaks",
which, we are proud to say, have been well received.

Qur social and fund-raising events have been equally successful. The
following activities constituted cur social program: Victory Party with St.
Spyridont's Youth Organization; inter-chapter basketball games and socials in
Worcester with the Watertown and Providence Juniors; horseback riding; bowling;
surprise party for Coach Philip Pilibosian, at which we presented him with a plaque
for outstanding leadership; picnic at Kalajian's Camp; basketball game with the
Men's Club; dinner meetings; and several socials following the meetings. A candy
sale project, three bake cales, and some of the above activities brought in great
profit. Our basketball team completed the!62-!63 season in third place with a 8
wins - 3 losses standing. We urge all to support the team by attending the games
on Saturday nights and cheering them on to victory. oOur financial statement for
the year is as follows: Dec., 1962 Balance - $114.96 - 1963 Income - {5420.LO,
1963 Expenses - {5361.93 - Dec., 1963 Balance - $173.L3.

We feel we were successful this year in fulfilling all our anticipations
satisfactorily; moreover, we would like to thank all those who assisted, advised
and encouraged uc in achieving this accomplishment. We look forward to reaching
greater goals in the near future.

Repectfully submitted,

Marcia Gazoorian
Recording Secretary
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